TREASURE ISLAND DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY (TIDA)

Proposed legislation on ownership of Bay Bridge East Span ramps

Proposed Legislation:  Amendment to Section 30601.5, Streets & Highways Code

Contact: Steven Proud (415) 274-0342

Topic of proposed bill: Requires California Transportation Commission and TIDA to include new East Span ramps in the state highway system

Current law: Ramps are owned by the U.S. Navy and will be transferred to TIDA as part of base closure process

Background: 

Two major projects in San Francisco Bay come into tight focus at Treasure Island and Yerba Buena Island.  The new East Span of the San Francisco-Oakland Bay Bridge (the “ESSSP”), and the TIDA Redevelopment and Reuse Plan (the “RRP”) will be using some of the same land for their construction and development work.   In an effort to coordinate planning and construction of these projects the City and Caltrans signed a Memorandum of Understanding (the “MOU”) regarding the ramps that will connect Treasure Island and Yerba Buena Island to the ESSSP.  

The MOU provides that Caltrans will construct ramps connecting the islands to the ESSSP, with advance City review and comment.  Some existing ramps (connecting to current Bay Bridge) can be reconstructed to reach the ESSSP, and under normal circumstances Caltrans would already own these ramps.  In this case the existing ramps are owned by the U.S. Navy, and will transferred to the Treasure Island Development Authority as part of the federal base closure.  The MOU handles this anomalous ownership with an agreement to support legislation that transfers the ramps to State ownership.

The change of ownership will allow the State to assume full responsibility for construction according to Caltrans’ highway standards.  It also opens an alternative source of funding (toll funds) that is available for structures that are part of the State highway system.  As currently proposed, the legislation requires the California Transportation Commission and the Treasure Island Development Authority to follow through on the MOU commitment and make the ramps part of the toll bridge portion of the state highway system.  

In order to meet the MOU requirement, both Caltrans and the City should review and approve this legislation.
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